
 

 

 

City Hall       September 21, 2020 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, September 21, 2020 at 6:59 pm by Mayor 
Kenneth Wichman.  
 
Council members present were Trish Heim, James Meyer, Christi McKenzie and Dan Glotzbach.  
 
Also present were Alan Zlatnik and Jason Connell. 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to approve minutes of the September 8, 2020 meeting as written was seconded by 
Trish Heim and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 AT&T Mobility   $   447.97 Casey’s General Stores, Inc  $   245.44 
 Ks State Treasurer-Court Fee   1,010.50 Mikey’s Bar & Grill          20.44 
 Shawnee County Treasurer        33.75 Alan Zlatnik      1,439.04 
 Sunflower Rental       340.00 U.S. Post Office             1.20 
 Harry Hammer III       618.56 Tracey Taylor         844.00 
 Lisa Stum     1,152.92 Michael Kirk      1,151.38 
 Randall Anderson       873.52 Douglas Schreiner        161.41  
 Trent Stanley     1,094.18 Jacob Akin         330.24 
 Jason Connell     1,097.98 Kerry Dick         639.48 
 Tina Dick        444.63 Blue Cross Blue Shield of Ks  10,114.85 
 EFTPS-Fed WH    1,108.19 EFTPS-FICA      2,107.02 
 Century Business Technologies        51.04 CenturyLink Business Service       548.10 
 EMPower Retirement       135.00 Grace Hier           60.00 
 Continental Research Corp      268.51 Kansas Payment Center       247.46 
 Evergy      2,740.11 Garick LLC      3,600.00 
 Kansas Withholding Tax       534.38 Haag, Inc.         969.90 
 KP & F      1,019.89 League of Kansas Municipalities       175.60 
 KPERS      1,155.91 Menards           95.80 
 Roberson Lumber Co. Inc.        26.48 Schulte Supply Inc        128.00 
 Century Business Technologies      151.43 Stanley E Oyler Law Offices    1,057.50 
 Universal Chemical LLC       240.66 US Bank         102.81 
 TOTAL    38,585.28 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to pay bills as presented totaling $38,585.28 was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Motion by James Meyer to approve agenda as written was seconded by Christi McKenzie and carried. 
 
Toby McCullough was sworn in as new councilmember. 



 
Mayor reported that meeting with David DeVore of BG Consultants to discuss design of bathrooms/storm shelter 
for park was to be held tomorrow at 2pm in City Hall. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that the playground mulch had been installed and they were 
continuing to work on repairs to the playground equipment. Zlatnik sent shout out to councilmember James Meyer 
for redesigning and building replacement to silo roof of play equipment.  
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that approximately 380 new meters have been installed leaving about 
90 left to do. 
 
Christi McKenzie reported that the Rossville High School and Jr High will ensure that the students are not allowed 
to use playground equipment designed for younger aged children during school hours. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported on need to update camera and video equipment in several areas of the City. 
Chief Connell to get quotes for upgrades. 
 
Chief Connell reported that the Rossville Police Department assisted the Kansas Highway Patrol with high speed 
car chase that went through Rossville and that the vehicle was successfully stopped.  
 
Chief Connell reported that part time officer off for work comp related injury is back to work. 
 
Council discussed the annual Halloween hot dog/Chili feed with Chief Connell. Chief Connell noted that activity 
would need to be cancelled due to COVID-19 restrictions and public safety concerns. 
 
Clerk requested permission for Asst. Clerk to attend 3rd year of Clerk Institute. Institute will be online this year so 
travel and motel would not be needed. Cost of Institute would be $385.00. Motion by James Meyer to allow Asst. 
Clerk to attend was seconded by Christi McKenzie and carried.  
 
Mayor reported that Blue Cross Blue Shield of Kansas had returned one month of dental premiums to the City as 
employees were not able to access dental offices due to COVID shut downs. Mayor noted that the premiums paid 
by employees for dental insurance would not be withheld from employees pay for the month of October in order to 
return this refund to employees. 
 
James Meyer reported concerns about bridge south of Rossville over Cross Creek falling into creek thereby 
restricting water flow. Following discussion Mayor noted that he would contact Shawnee County Commissioners 
regarding matter. 
 
Trish Heim reported that she would be attending Solid Waste Committee Meeting on Monday, September 28th. 
 
Council discussed sidewalk and code violations at Thederahn property. Mayor to check with Code Enforcement 
Officer Jeffrey Overmyer about progress. 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to adjourn was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried. Meeting adjourned at 
7:29pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 


